ADOPTED – JANUARY 3, 2022
AGENDA ITEM NO. 11
Introduced by the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION TO APPROVE A LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF INGHAM & THE TECHNICAL, PROFESSIONALS & OFFICEWORKERS ASSOCIATION OF MICHIGAN (TPOAM)

RESOLUTION #22 – 004
WHEREAS, the COUNTY OF INGHAM, a municipal body corporate of the State of Michigan (the "Employer") and the Technical, Professionals and Officeworkers Association of Michigan (TPOAM) have agreed to a collective bargaining agreement from January 1, 2021, through December 31, 2021 (CBA); and
WHEREAS, the collective bargaining agreement in Appendix A, Section 2 eliminates a one-year step for employees hired after September 19, 2011; and
WHEREAS, the parties have agreed to reinstate the one-year step for eligible employees effective January 1, 2020; and
WHEREAS, the Employer is agreeable to providing a lump-sum payment equal to the one-year step that employees would have received if the employee became eligible for such step after January 1, 2020; and

WHEREAS, the financial impact to Ingham County will be up to and not exceed $25,000; and

WHEREAS, the parties agree that this agreement has no impact for employees whose years of service exceed the one-year step after such was re-implemented on January 1, 2020.
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Ingham County Board of Commissioners hereby approves the modification of Appendix A, Section 2 of the CBA to add the one-year step in the wage schedule back in for all employees effective January 1, 2020.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Chairperson of the Ingham County Board of Commissioners is authorized to sign any necessary contract documents consistent with this resolution upon approval as to form by the County Attorney. 
